
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 
 

 

A special meeting (budget work session) of the Board of Directors of the Garner-

Hayfield-Ventura Community School District was held on March 23, 2020, 

originating from Secretary Schmidt’s computer via Google Meet at approximately 

6:35 p.m. due to the COVID19 virus.  A recorded copy is available upon request. 
 

 

 Present:  Watson, Upmeyer, Larkin, Roberts, and Toppin,  

 Absent:  None 

 Also present was Board Secretary Schmidt. 

 

General discussion regarding the 2020-2021 budget and upcoming publication of said 

public hearing for the 2020-2021 budget was held.  Secretary Schmidt reviewed the 

different components that make up the budget and answered questions pertaining to 

the budget and the efforts to improve the financial health of the district. 

Inasmuch as this was a working session for the Board of Education, there were no 

motions made, nor formal action taken by the board at said working session. 

There being no further discussion items for the board at this time, upon motion by 

Toppin, seconded by Larkin, and unanimously carried, the special board meeting 

(budget work session) was adjourned by President Watson at approximately 7:19 

p.m. 
 

 

Patricia A. Schmidt 

Board Secretary 


